#### Foxboro Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners

### **Open Meeting Minutes**

#### April 24, 2018

Members in Attendance:

Mike Stanton, Chairman; Richard Pacella, Vice Chairman; and Robert

Garber, Secretary

Others in Attendance:

Bob Worthley, Superintendent; Roger Hill, DPW Director; Manny

Pacheco, Assistant Superintendent; and Chris Gallagher, Town Engineer

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Stanton.

# Work at Chestnut Street Station 1

The survey is half way done. The work will go out to bid in the fall.

## **Monthly Billing**

There was more discussion regarding the need for monthly billing, and getting a 3<sup>rd</sup> party to work on this.

#### **Warrant Articles**

Roger Hill and Chris Gallagher are going to the AdCom meeting at 8:00 p.m. regarding the Zone III Article.

### Water Re-Use

Dan Krantz and Bob Worthley are going to work together on how and what water to dye.

Michael Stanton made a motion to begin water restrictions effective 5/1/18. Robert Garber seconded it. There being no further discussion, it was unanimously voted to begin water restrictions on 5/1/18.

The meeting minutes from 4/10/18 were presented. Richard Pacella made a motion to accept the meeting minutes; Michael Stanton seconded the motion. All were in favor.

### Superintendent's Report

- 1. The Department is still investigating the leaks. Quite a few have been found, and they are in the process of being fixed. There are more leaks to find.
- 2. Bids for the lining on Beach Street and Mechanic Street are going to be opened in June.
- 3. Bob Worthley is going to start flushing the fire hydrants.

Upon motion duly made by Robert Garber and seconded by Michael Stanton, it was voted to adjourn at 7:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Suzanne L. Zinni

\*

These minutes of April 24, 2018 were approved on May 8, 2018

Robert T. Garber, Clerk